
My dear Mr Franz Josef Heurs, Alfons and Anne and a ll our dear friends of 
Mount Rosary, 
 
Greetings to you from Mount Rosary, Fr. Pinto, Sr. Prescilla and all 
sisters and inmates.  
 
When we read the e-mail from Alfons and Anne regard ing your wonderful work 
on the Bazaar, our hearts were really filled with w ords of gratitude and we 
said to ourselves, what a lovely people you are. 
 
Most of you have not seen Mount Rosary personally e xcept Mr. and Mrs. 
Alfons and Anne and Mrs and Mr. Monica and Martin a nd their son. They are 
the real witnesses of our work here. You have seen Sr. Prescilla and the 
photos and viodeos of Mount Rosary and its work. I remember a Konkani hymn, 
“though we have not seen you personally, we believe  you and though we did 
not meet all of you, we love you” This is what exac tly is our relationship. 
Surely God dwells here amidst you and us. Thank’s a  lot to each and every 
one of you. I know many of you personally as I have  met you in Tonisberg. 
Our sisters and people have seen you in the photos.  Your spirit of work for 
Mount Rosary has inspired all of us here and we rea lly feel that God has 
made this possible. Always God works through people  to continue His work. 
One example which happened just two days back is, w e were talking about our 
Doctor’s salary here, for the next months, and at t he same time, you were 
asking the same question among yourselves there in Toenisberg. Next day 
morning, when I opened the mail, I was surprised to  read it . Then I said, 
God works through us always. We and you too are tru ly working for God’s 
people. 
 
Because of this, many improvements were done in the  village families, 
education of children, clean house and toilet, educ ated youngsters, 
courageous women came out from the four walls of th e room, health 
facilities, self employment programmes, healthy inm ates of Mount Rosary at 
the age of 90 and above also, improvement of the ho spital facilities. 
 
Thank you very much once again for the hard work of  all of you, … children 
from Kindergarten, … and all the parishioners, and all those who made this 
Bazaar successful. In return  we pray God’s choices t blessings on them and 
we will make use of your support  for a good cause,  which will bring you 
consolation.   
 
Now a days, we have extended our mission in Mizoram , Mudkani and Mumbai and 
because of this, the number of sisters at Mount Ros ary are less. I do not 
get much time to send you all the news and reports.  Thank you for your 
patience and understanding. Now we have begun the p reparation for the next 
General chapter which is in 2017 October. Please pr ay for all of us 
Sisters.  
 
Thanking you. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Sr. Prescilla D’Mello 


